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Kevin Davies 

Need an Assistant Editor 
 
I have holidays booked 
affecting the May, Jun & 
July editions.  Looking for 
an assistant to help write & 
publish the club’s 
newsletter. Word/Excel 
skills required. 

 
Easter Weekend 7-10th April sessions 

 
 
RB Online Congress 23rd April 
 

    
 

RB Online Interclub “Bridge Across the 

Ditch” 18th Apr 

 

 

Anzac Day 25th April 

 

 
 

29TH Club AGM @ Lindfield 

 
 

♦️ ST – Club AGM 

 

Club AGM  29th April 
 
Club Secretary 
Sharon Thompson 
 

You are invited to attend the club’s 2023 Annual 
General Meeting (“AGM”) on Saturday 29th April at 
11 am. The AGM will be held at our premises at 
East Lindfield Bowling Club. A light lunch will be 
provided to members attending the AGM at East 
Lindfield. A “red points” duplicate session runs at 
East Lindfield at 1 pm.  

If you are attending the AGM, we would be very 
grateful if you registered.  This will assist us with a 
“fast-track” registration for you and indicate 
numbers for catering purposes. Registration is a 
quick process, please complete it by clicking here.  

Link to documentation for the AGM. This 
documentation includes the following:  

• The AGM agenda 
• The Minutes from last year’s meeting held 

on 2nd April 2022  
• The President’s report.  
• The Treasurer’s report. 
• The Club Manager’s report  
• The Online Manager’s report.  
• The audited Financial Statements for the 

year ended 31st December 2022 
• The Committee or officeholder nomination 

form 
• The Proxy form. 

http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLpxVfdLlvDazI6l1qSJYsI3b9CcCt3DJikidzy-2BR1sFvA-3D-3DArU0_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6uvfrYxihfCLMCQWa9oQcCXOfnUPLJHpCeFPxjhJJp7ILBp08c34PsdecIgAfT1n5yIs69GViMfy56MCPkF1vjCKegwCg-2B13dBwX889suUTr8a45-2FSKVsAtUGWgDKGFRbNqp0FopSBfeut7LVD8PNm6aI4K-2BXdxQX9uEYdmA1o7ov0DXdKWSCV-2F-2BG0oTD7JnrwA-3D-3D
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2151
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If you are interested in standing for the committee, 
the nomination form to become an office holder 
These need to be received by me by 11 am on 
Saturday 22nd April 2023. 

If you cannot attend and wish to give an attending 
member your proxy.  As per our constitution, each 
member attending the AGM will be able to hold up 
to one proxy.  Proxy forms are invalid unless 
completed and received at the Club's Office 
at  325A Eastern Valley Way, Middle Cove, 2068, 
NSW no later than 11 am on Friday 28th April 
2023. 

On behalf of the NSBC Committee, we look 
forward to seeing you at the AGM, if you have any 
questions - please do not hesitate to contact me at 
0422 613 530 or email me at 
secretary@northshorebridgeclub.com.au. 

♦️ MG – President’s Update 

 
Mark Guthrie 

NORTH SHORE 
BRIDGE CLUB 

President’s Report 
Annual General 

Meeting – 29th April 
2023 

 
The North Shore Bridge Club has had a 
relatively strong year, especially in comparison 
with other Australian and International bridge 
clubs. That is not to say that everything is 
perfect, or that there aren’t areas of concern, 
but overall, I am very happy with the state of 
our club. I am going to talk through a few 
different areas to give you more insight.  
 
Table Numbers  
 
The point of a bridge club is for people to play 
bridge, so table numbers are a key measure of 
the health of the club. Our table numbers are 
strong with over 300 tables per week. It was a 
struggle to get people back to face-to-face 
bridge after the pandemic, but Mike has done 
an excellent job and we now have healthy 
numbers across both face-to-face venues and 
online. It is very important that we can offer 
both ways of playing bridge for our members, 
and I am also working as part of an ABF 
committee to look at how we can get both 
online and face-to-face bridge to work as 
effectively as possible together.  

Membership Levels  
When we go through the annual membership 
renewal process, we usually lose about a third 
of our members and they gradually pick up 
again throughout the year. This year we lost 
significantly less than normal, and our 
membership currently sits just above 1,700. 
The vast majority of our members are Sydney 
based, primarily in the North Shore and 
surrounding areas, but we have players from 
every state in the country and New Zealand 
and we welcome the contribution that they 
bring to the club.  
 
Member Feedback  
 
Our members are very engaged with the club 
and of course are the club. For such a large 
club, with so many things going on, we get 
surprisingly little critical feedback. I don’t think 
this is in any way a bad thing, I believe it just 
means that you, as members, are happy and 
are focussing on your bridge as you should. 
When we raised the table fees in November 
Mike got about 10 emails from members. The 
vast majority were positive and thanking Mike 
for the work the club does. Most of the 
feedback we do get is extremely positive, with 
people suggesting ways to improve things. I 
encourage everyone to continue to help us in 
this regard.  
 
Diversity of Games  
 
We try to offer a complete range of support for 
our members, from beginners’ lessons through 
to advanced lessons, from supervised play all 
the way through to our Thursday night 
competition, and our program of congress 
events throughout the year. The one area I 
don’t think we have managed to address post-
Covid, is to get a consistently strong face-to-
face session. I do get some stronger players 
asking about this, but unless we get enough of 
you who want to play at the same time there 
isn’t a lot we can do about it. Evening bridge 
continues to prove difficult. This isn’t unique to 
us, evening bridge worldwide has been on the 
decline for a long time, well before Covid came 
along. While this is disappointing as it makes it 
harder for us to appeal to people who are still 
working, if there is no demand then there is 
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little, we can do about it. That aside, I believe 
our range of times and locations (online and 
face-to-face) provides great opportunities for 
our members to play a lot of bridge.  
 
Staff  
 
We are fortunate enough to have the size and 
the scale to be able to employ permanent staff 
to work for us. We are even more fortunate 
that we have such good people in these roles. 
Mike Prescott as the Club Manager is central 
to everything that we do. Running a bridge 
club is a difficult and highly specialised job. 
There are very few people with the right mix of 
skills and experience around and Mike is the 
standout best Club Manager in Australia. We 
are very lucky to have him.  
Gary Barwick is our Online Bridge Manager. 
This is another highly specialised role requiring 
not just knowledge of bridge, but also deep 
understanding of technology. Gary is a huge 
asset to the club and provides advice and 
support for all of our members and online 
directors. Gary also has a lot of ideas, and this 
year has been looking at new and innovative 
ways to run online bridge events including the 
excellent Across the Ditch and Down Under vs 
Up Over events on RealBridge as well as 
pushing for more competitive games across all 
levels of play.  
Sue Crompton manages East Lindfield for us. 
As well as directing, Sue handles a lot of the 
aspects of the venue that will not be obvious to 
most people. Sue also has a lot of great ideas 
and is an essential link for Mike and me, with 
everyone who plays at East Lindfield. Sue also 
has a great relationship with the team at East 
Lindfield Bowling Club.  
Josh Ogle is a familiar and friendly face for 
those of you who play at The Willis. Josh does 
everything from making tea to dealing boards 
to moving furniture. This year we have a new 
addition to the team with Fiona Lavery taking 
on the role of Teaching Co-ordinator. Fiona 
has only recently started but is already making 
a big difference with her ideas and her energy. 
Two of our staff took a step back this year, 
after both had provided many years of great 
service to the club. Margaret Owen was our 
Membership Secretary but did an awful lot 
more than that for the club. Margaret has 

stepped down to focus on things at home and 
also to play more bridge. Similarly, Kay Moyes 
is also hoping to play more bridge having been 
the teaching co-ordinator to great effect for 
many years. We wish them both well and 
thank them for everything they have done for 
the club.  
 
Volunteers  
 
While it is great that we have staff, any club 
also needs a healthy attitude to helping out 
when needed and we are very lucky to have so 
many members who help out in any way they 
can. At our congresses we get some of the 
best home-baked goods you could ever want 
to taste, and volunteers help out in many other 
ways such as checking up on members or 
giving people a lift to bridge when they need it. 
A special mention goes to Kevin Davies for 
the enormous amount of work that he does for 
the monthly Newsletter and to Leo Goorevich 
who manages our web site so well.  
 
Directors  
 
I have never directed a session of bridge. I 
imagine it requires a vast range of skills to be 
an effective director. You need to know the 
rules to one of the world’s most complex 
games for a start, you need to be able to work 
out movements, deal with late arrivals, 
manage a room full of people and keep smiling 
however difficult it all gets. Directing online 
bridge removes some of the work required for 
face-to-face as RealBridge does a lot of this, 
however, it gets replaced with having to deal 
with technology problems which can often be 
very hard to diagnose. We have some of the 
best directors going around. Allan Pike, Angie 
Boulton, Brian Soutter, David Hagley, Fiona 
Lavery, Jamie Thompson, Jenny Barnes, 
John Newman, Kim Neale, Malcolm Martin, 
Ronnie Ng, Sandra Da Silva and Sue 
Crompton are all first-rate directors. Ronnie 
Ng and Matthew McManus are also National 
Directors and run our congresses for us. 
Without these people there would no bridge 
games and I am very thankful for their efforts 
and skills.  
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Teaching  
 
We have a wonderful teaching program that 
covers all levels of skill. Anita Curtis, Jessica 
Brake and Liz Wilkinson do a fantastic job of 
teaching beginners and improvers. Our 
teaching program is the envy of clubs across 
the world. Fiona Lavery, John Newman, and 
Ann Pettigrew round out the teaching team 
and many others help throughout the year with 
supervised sessions and support. Additionally, 
this year, Mike was able to get time from Andy 
Hung and Pete Hollands to run some online 
lessons for us which were extremely well 
attended and received.  
 
The Committee  
 
Our committee consists of Jane Russ (Vice 
President), Sharon Thompson (Secretary), 
Rod Owen (Treasurer), Carol McMurray, Ian 
MacLaren and Jake Andrew. We have had a 
busy year as a committee with many areas 
requiring attention. While everyone on the 
committee has done a lot for the club, I would 
like to make special mention of Sharon 
Thompson who has worked tirelessly across 
many areas to improve things for the club. Her 
energy and patience as well as her technical 
skills are wonderful to behold, and we are 
extremely fortunate to have her involved.  
Jane and Carol are stepping down from the 
committee this year and I would like to thank 
them for everything they have done for us.  
 
Sponsors 
 
 I would like to thank our sponsors who I am 
sure you are all familiar with. TBIB, Two Men 
and a Truck, Morgans, Falls Estate, 
Watermark Residences and Highgrove 
Willoughby. I believe that our sponsorship 
arrangements provide good value for us and 
for the sponsors and it is great to see that so 
many are multi-year relationships.  
 
Providers  
 
Kit Myers has again been our bookkeeper 
through his company Compukeep and 
continues to be a trusted partner for us. 
Christopher Coote was again our auditor and 

spent time with Rod and I to go through things 
with us. Michael Giugni from the firm of Austin 
Giugni Martin continues to advise the club on 
any legal matters which arise. Matthew 
McManus provides exceptional support for our 
pre-paid system as well as directing some of 
our congresses. We continue to bank with 
Bendigo Bank and to use PayPal for incoming 
payments. Milan Durovic continues to provide 
excellent support for our web site.  
 
New South Wales Bridge Association  
 
As you may be aware there are significant 
changes happening at our state body the 
NSWBA. They are in the process of splitting 
the bridge club side of things out from the state 
body side of things. While this is a major 
change, we don’t expect it to greatly impact us. 
Jake Andrew is heavily involved in this work, 
and we will be provided with updates by the 
NSWBA as it progresses. At this time, we are 
watching with interest but not with concern.  
 
Technology  
 
Like it or not, technology is a key part of how 
we operate NSBC. I suspect you are not all 
aware of how much technology we rely on. • 
BridgeMates – used for capturing the table 
results • CompScore – software used to score 
a session • Pianola – results and email • 
Websites – session information, news, 
marketing and much more • RealBridge – 
online platform • Matthew McManus’ pre-paid 
system – management of bridge payments • 
MailChimp – newsletter mail out • Dealing 
Machines – to deal the cards for face-to-face 
bridge • EFTPOS Terminals – these were 
replaced this year with newer machines and 
better software for us to view transactions In 
the last twelve months there have been a 
number of projects undertaken in the 
technology space, mostly driven by Sharon 
Thompson. • Updates to the look and feel of 
the website. Sharon and Leo have done a 
great job just sharpening the website up a little. 
I think it now looks fantastic and works better 
for marketing and for use on smaller devices. •  
 
New internal systems  
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Sharon and Mike have worked very hard on a 
series of spreadsheets and reconciliations to 
help us tracking things like money in and out 
and session numbers. This still needs time to 
bed in but so far looks very promising. By 
using Sharon’s IT skills to build our own 
custom systems we should be able to reduce 
the amount of time spent on this and save 
money. • Printers – Ian MacLaren, Rod Owen 
and Mike worked to move from our old printer 
arrangement to a new one. This is saving us a 
reasonable amount of money and also giving 
us newer printers and better service.  
 
Social Media  
 
Sharon with help from others has re-
invigorated our Facebook presence and added 
Instagram. This should help us to reach a 
wider audience.  
 
Marketing  
 
Sharon ran a pilot of advertising our lessons 
through online marketing. It is early days, but 
we should learn a lot from this exercise. The 
main computer at East Lindfield gave up the 
ghost a month or so ago and had to be 
replaced. This highlighted the need to have a 
spare, which will be a project for the future.  
 
Premises  
 
We have been at East Lindfield now for getting 
on for 10 years. The premises are good, it is a 
nice venue to play bridge at with lots of natural 
lights, a pleasant outlook and ample parking. 
The bar is well used after the games, and we 
have built up a great relationship with the staff 
and officials of the bowling club. The 
relationship with The Willis is much younger (at 
least this time around) but is growing well. It is 
also a nice venue and serves a different 
geography. The Willis also provides us with 
much needed storage and an office. The only 
concern to raise about The Willis is that at 
some point in the future they plan to renovate, 
and we will need to find alternative 
accommodation for several months while this 
takes place. They do not know when this will 
happen, but we will be given as much warning 
as possible. Leo Goorevich led a review of 

other possible venues this year and Mike and I 
joined Leo in some visits to check them out. 
This is just good practice so that we know what 
is available, we have no intention at the 
moment of taking on additional or different 
venues.  
 
Finance  
 
Our most challenging area this year has been 
finance. We have lost $108k, which although 
better than the previous year is still not 
sustainable. The details of this can be found in 
Rod’s Treasurer’s Report but I will provide 
some commentary here. It is important to 
separate out the operational profit and loss 
(day-to-day running of the club), from the 
investment profit and loss. Both are important, 
but we need to consider them separately. In 
terms of the investment side, we are generally 
quite conservative with our investments. This 
year we lost about $25k in this area. When we 
decided to invest some of our money in a fund 
it was at a time when bank deposit rates were 
virtually zero and returns from funds were 
good. I fully support the decision taken at the 
time to do this (prior to this committee), but we 
will review our position again in light of current 
conditions. It should be noted that this is a 
mark-to-market loss which may well come 
back over time.  
The area that concerns me more is our 
operating profit and loss as this is far more 
indicative of the financial health of the club. 
Our club is the largest in Australia by a 
considerable amount. We offer a high-quality 
product which is what our members want, 
however offering that comes with a cost. Our 
main expenses are accommodation and staff 
costs, but other costs are also a consideration. 
We put the table fees up in November and I 
think it gives a truer reflection of the actual 
trajectory we are on to consider the last few 
months. On that basis we are losing about 
$6,000 per month which is approximately half 
of what we were losing last year, but still not 
sustainable. That gives us a further projected 
operating loss for next year of $72,000. For 
those members who are interested in the 
financial side of the club (and I know many are 
not), it is important to understand the thought 
processes that the committee, Mike, and I, go 
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through when considering this. I will run 
through some of this.  
 
Firstly, given that we have reasonable 
reserves, we could continue to operate at a 
loss and still survive. Our reserves do give us 
a buffer here, so we have time to turn this 
around, but just eating into our nest egg is not 
something that I am prepared to do as a long-
term plan. There are two main reasons for this. 
Firstly, I believe that the President and 
committee have a duty to leave the club in the 
best state that they can when they leave office. 
Running down our reserves would not achieve 
this. The club would be worse off.  
The second, and more important reason, is 
that a club that is losing money is not viable in 
the long term. This leads to general issues of 
morale amongst staff and to some extent 
members. We want to thrive, and not achieving 
this is an unrewarding outcome for all. I know 
some people like to find hidden meanings that 
aren’t there, so for the complete avoidance of 
doubt, I am not casting aspersions on the 
previous committee or president by 
commenting that we lost less money this year 
than the year before. Under David Fryda’s 
excellent leadership, the club successfully 
navigated Covid which happened during 
premises changes and Mike’s health issues. It 
may have looked calm at the time, but I can 
assure you that without David’s leadership we 
would not be in the strong position we are 
today. However, those are not the 
circumstances that this committee finds itself in 
and we now need a different approach.  
 
Aside: I do get asked why we need to maintain 
reserves when we are no longer in a realistic 
position to buy premises, which was the 
original driver for our reserves. The honest 
answer is that I don’t know. The money is 
there in case we need it, but I have no more 
idea than anyone else what we are going to 
need it for. I can think of many situations 
where having capital will be required in order 
to serve the best interests of the club, this 
could be as a buffer for an adverse event, 
another pandemic without government 
support, a legal issue or a liability that we are 
not yet aware of, or it could be for an 
opportunity such as the ability to take out a 

long term lease at reduced rates or a chance 
to merge with another club, or invest in a 
strategic software platform. I don’t know. The 
one thing I do know, is that if something good 
or bad comes up, we will need capital. For that 
reason, I am not prepared to see it diminish 
without good reason. You may disagree in 
which case you are free to stand for the 
committee and change our direction, but I 
won’t change my views on this easily. So, what 
levers can we pull to address this?  
Basically, we can cut cost or increase income. 
We have worked very hard this year to reduce 
costs and I can tell you that every week when I 
catch up with Mike, this is front of his mind and 
mine. From reducing storage costs to changing 
staff contracts and reviewing our external 
spending, I am confident that we have done as 
much as we can, and we continue to look for 
opportunities to do more. Could we do even 
more to reduce costs? Absolutely. But I don’t 
think you want us to. We could move to 
cheaper but less appealing premises. We 
could get rid of the pre-paid system and return 
to cash at the table (I’m not even sure that 
would now save us money), we could return to 
travellers (remember them?) and get rid of 
Pianola and BridgeMates, we could employ 
cheaper and less competent staff. I think you 
get the idea, any more significant reductions in 
cost are going to have a very detrimental 
impact to your bridge.  
 
The other side of the equation is income. Our 
sponsors help us greatly here, but the main 
source of income is table fees (slightly helped 
by annual subscriptions). Here the maths is 
very simple. The more people that play, the 
more revenue the club obtains. Our income is 
basically Table Fees X Players (It is actually 
not that simple as we have sliding scales for 
director pay, different financial relationships 
with our venues and a number of other factors 
that make this non-trivial, but at a simplistic 
level if we have more people playing, or we 
charge more, then the club does better) Not 
surprisingly, this links back to the very first 
metric that I referred to in this report Table 
Numbers. At some point this year, we will 
apply inflationary increases to our table fees. 
At that point, and based upon table numbers, 
we will attempt to match the fees to the cost of 
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running the club. I hope nobody is surprised 
when this happens, and also that you 
understand the thought processes behind it. 
One thing that I am very keen to ensure is that 
we never prioritise profit/breakeven over the 
other key indicators I have listed here that 
represent the success of the club. We are a 
not-for-profit organisation.  
Conclusion  
 
I will repeat what I said at the start of this 
report: “The North Shore Bridge Club has had 
a relatively strong year, especially in 
comparison with other Australian and 
International bridge clubs. That is not to say 
that everything is perfect, or that there aren’t 
areas of concern, but overall, I am very happy 
with the state of our club.” I am very proud to 
be the President of North Shore Bridge Club 
and I am sure, given everything that I have 
covered here, that we will continue to be a 
great place to play bridge.  
 
Cheers Mark Guthrie President,  
North Shore Bridge Club 
 
 

 

♦️ 2023 Club Champion Race 

 
The 2023 club champion will be determined 
from results in 28 major club events.  
Four CC Events completed in March. 

• Congress – Online Open Teams 

• Comp night – Club Mixed Pairs. 

• Congress – Pauline Evans Pairs @ EL 

• Stratified– MP Pairs 3 / 4 Sat @ EL & RB 

 

 
Wei 

 
Helen 

 
Witold 

 
Michael 

 
Peter 

 
Yumin 

The leaders board at end of March 

 
 
Two more CC Events will complete in April. 

• Comp night – Morgans Swiss Pairs. 

• Congress – Online Swiss Pairs 
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  Congress - Online Teams Results 

 

   
 
This RB Online Teams Congress was 
contested by 26 teams and was well directed 
by Mathew McManus. 
 

 
Jamie 

 
Nicky 

 
Dave 

 
Bertie 

 

 
Mary 

 
Steve 

 
Pauline 

 
Alan 

 
Link to Online Teams Honour Board 
Link to Open Full Results 

♦️ Comp Night – Club Mixed Pairs Results 

 

 
 
This RB Online Club Mixed Pairs (using 
Imp/VP Scoring) was contested by 28 mixed 
Pairs.  
 
A full round robin was played over 3 Thursday 
nights, playing 9 x 3 board matches each 
night.  Well directed event by Ronnie Ng. 
   

 
Giselle 
Mundell 

 
Andrew 
Peake 

 
David 

Beauchamp 

 
Sophie 
Ashton 

 

 
 
Winners will be offered to represent the club at 
the State Mixed Pairs finals to be held at the 
NSWBA on 21/22 May. 
 
Link to Club Mixed Pairs Honour Board 
Link to Full results 
 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2728
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2728
https://www.nswba.com.au/tourn/res.asp?yr=2023&dir=congress/nsot
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/413
https://northshore.bridgeaustralia.org/resultsbm.asp?id=486030&umbid=0
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  Congress – Pauline Evans Results 

 

 
 

This 10th running of our Pauline Evans Swiss 
Pairs Congress at our east Lindfield premises, 
attracted 36 Pairs.  Nibbles and an attractive 
lunch were included in the entry. 
 
6 x 9 board matches were played to determine 
the winning pairs. The event was well directed 
by Michael Prescott. 
 

 
Jeanette 

 
Helen 

 
Gary 

 
Geoff 

 

 
 
 
Link to Pauline Evans Congress Honour Board 
Link to Open Full Results 

  “Hygrove” Stratified Pairs Results 

 

 
 
The Stratified Pairs is a special type of 
competition that brings all members of our club 
together to play in one huge event during the 
month of March with lots of prizes. Visitors are 
very welcome to participate in this event too. 
 
Once again, all of us at NSBC would like to 
thank our wonderful sponsors Hyegrove 
Willoughby for the very generous prizes. 
Hyegrove are providing world-class retirement 
living in the new Heart of Willoughby. Please 
visit their website, as you just might find that 
special place you have been looking for. 
Visit the Hyegrove Website 
 

 
 
Each week, the outright winners at each 
Venue / session won cash prizes of $100 & 
$50. 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/909
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/909
https://app.pianola.net/Results/Session512726
https://hyegrove.com.au/
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Session Winners 

 
Mark  

 
Julie Kuldip 

 
Helen 

Alessandro Alex 

 
Michael 

 
Paul 

Alessandro Alex 
 

Helen 
 

Jane 

Alessandro Alex 

 
Michael 

 
Paul 

 

OVERALL PRIZES 

To be eligible for overall prizes you will have to 
play with the same partner in at least three 
stratified sessions. At the end of the event 
the results from both venues will be combined 
and re-scored using the best three scores for 
each pair in each find the category winners. 
The prize categories are: 

A. 750+ masterpoints 
B. 500 - 750 masterpoints 
C. 300 - 500 masterpoints 
D. 100 - 300 masterpoints 
E. 0 - 100 masterpoints 

Overall prizes for each category are $300 for 
1st place and $150 for 2nd place. The 
category you were placed in is based on the 
player in the pair with the most masterpoints.  

 
Michael 

 
Paul 

 
Bev 

 
Christine 

 
Robin 

 
Stuart 

 
Thelma 

 
Marlene 

 

 
Marika 

 
Peter Catherine Jenny 

Alessandro Alex 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Susan 
Barbara 

 
Judy 

 
Margot 

 
Lyn Kwi 

Link to Stratified Pairs Honour Board 
Link to Outright Full Results 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/912
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/912
https://northshore.bridgeaustralia.org/resultsbm.asp?id=487358&umbid=0
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Anita Curtis 

Anita Curtis is running 

her popular Develop 

your Skills & Broaden 

your Game series. See 

website for more details. 

 

Anita offers an extensive range of topics 
in the Broaden Your Game and 
Intermediate Hand Analysis Classes 
held on Wednesdays at 2pm. From the 
1st April, there is a small price increase 
for these lessons, they are still great 
value at $20 for members and $25 for 
visitors. I invite you to take your game to 
the next level and join Anita on 
Wednesdays, if you can’t make the date 
or time - Anita will email you a recording 
to watch at your leisure. 
 

 

 
 

 
Jessica Brake 

Jessica Brake will restart 

Bridge Basics online April 

10th. Zoom at 9.30am 

Monday mornings. All 

enquires to 

info@learnbridgeinsydney 

.com.au 

 

 
 
 

 

Liz Wilkinson has begun F2F 

“Bridge Basics”, which is on 

Tuesday mornings at 10am. 

Players returning to bridge can 

join in any week.  

Bridge Basics FTF with Liz began at EL March 

14th. These lessons expand on the basic ideas 

already learnt, introduce some new concepts, 

and focus more on card playing skills. Each 

week there is a practice session that supports 

the lesson. Lessons are $20 for members and 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/already-playing-regularly
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
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$25 for visitors. Membership forms are 

available at the club. 

 
 
Returning to Bridge after a long break? 

Liz Wilkinson is teaching "Build on the 
Basics" at the Willis every Thursday at 1.30. 
These lessons are perfect for people returning 
to bridge after a long break and for Supervised 
players wanting to raise their game to the next 
level. Lessons feature both explanation and 
play so that you have the chance to put new 
skills into practice. 
 
Players may come to one or all of the lessons, 
but please register your initial interest to 
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au $20 per 
lesson for members, $25 for non-members.  
 
The full curriculum is available on our website 
(very bottom of the page) 
https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/building-your-basic-skills 
Please let your friends know it's time to get 
back into bridge! 

 

Club Admin 

♦️ MP – Manager Update 

 

. 

 

End March Club Membership Numbers 

End of Year ABF membership rationalisation is 
over, with 50+ members lapsing & not re-
joining removed from our membership 
numbers. 

 
We pay ABF & NSWBA affiliation fees per 
“Home Club” Member. 
 

♦️ LG – Website Changes 
 

Website news  

We hope you like the new look and feel and 
should you have any feedback - please let us 
know by using our feedback form by clicking 
here. 

 

 

 

mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
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♦️ GB – Online Manager Update 

 

 
Gary Barwick 
Online Manager 
 
“Bridge Across the Ditch #2” 

Hello Online Bridge Fans, 
I am excited to announce the return of “Bridge 
Across The Ditch #2” at 12:00pm Tuesday 
18th April 2023. This is a fun event for all levels 
of players including our newest Rookies to our 
most experienced Grand Masters. This is a 
friendly afternoon competition between North 
Shore Bridge Club (and our Aussie friends) 
with Auckland Bridge club (and their NZ 
friends). 
Enter via the “Coming Up…” section on the 
North Shore Bridge Club Website. Get your 
entries in early to avoid missing out we can 
only accept enough entries to balance with the 
NZ entries, so it will be first come first serve 
basis. Two sections,  

• one for Rookie/Restricted (players < 300 
masterpoints and play around 20 boards) 
and one for  

• one for the Open where anyone can 
choose to play. Regular session fees 
apply $13 for members (charged to PP-
account) and $16 for visitors.  

NZ won the first match lets see if we can even 
the score this time. 
Any questions don’t hesitate to call Gary 
Barwick on 0413 884 805 

 
 

♦️ Mentor a Friend 

 
Fiona Lavery 

We invite you to 
mentor a friend in 
Supervised bridge. 

 

The committee would like members to think about 
any friends that they may have who are shy, 
scared or nervous about playing club bridge. Can 
you think of someone? 
Can you think of anyone who would benefit from 
playing bridge in a relaxed environment, where 
they can ask questions, won’t get into trouble for 
doing the wrong thing?  If so, we are inviting you to 
bring that friend along to one of our Supervised 
Sessions. You will partner them and help them 
develop their skills and confidence to play in a Club 
duplicate game.  
Your friend will pay for their session as per usual, 
but as their mentor you will not. We just ask that 
you support, nurture and encourage them. 
The current Supervised session times are. 
Face-to-face at East Lindfield: 

• Mondays at 9:45 for 10 am, with a short talk 

• Mondays at 6:45 for 7 pm, with a short talk 

• Wednesdays 10am 
 
Online with RealBridge: 

• Tuesdays at 10 am. 

• Thursdays at 7 pm. 
 
Costs are the same as a regular club duplicate 
games $13 pp online and $15 pp Face to Face. 
They go for 2 hours. 
 
If you cannot think of anyone to bring, but you 
would like to be a mentor - we are always looking 
for people to help mentor. Please email us at 
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au  
if you want to be a mentor.  
 
If you want to bring a friend, please just turn up at a 
session and let the Director know that you are a 
mentor. 

mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
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♦️ Club Committee Minutes 
The club publishes regular committee minutes 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/meeting-minutes 

♦️ History Club Newsletters 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/newsletters 
 
 
 

 
Allison Stralow 

 

 

Vale John Wignall (1932-2023) 
The ABF Board and the Australian Bridge 
community send our condolences to Adele 
and their three children.   
John (pictured below with his wife Adele) served the 
ABF well for 32 years as President of Zone 7. In 2019, 
the ABF President presented John with a plaque as 
appreciation of his enormous contribution to bridge in 
Australia. The WBF also awarded John a Gold Medal for 
his services to bridge.   
John’s legacy will live on through the work that he 
accomplished and the people he impacted. 

 
Allison Stralow 
ABF President 

Australian 2023 Youth Teams 
 
The Australian teams for the 18th World Team Youth 
Championships, to be held in Veldhoven Netherlands on 
31 July – 7 August 2023 are: 

U26 team: David Gue – Joshua Tomlin, Sebastian 

Langdon Macmillan – Tomer Libman, Damon Flicker – 
Seb Wright, Mike Doecke (NPC) 

U21 team: Jack Luke-Paredi – George Bartley, Lara 

Topper – Jacob Rose, Alex Goss – Bertie Morgan, 
Rebecca O’Reilly (NPC) 

 

AUTUMN NATIONALS 2023 (4th to 
8th May 2023) 
Parking Passes: 
Four-day parking passes will be available as usual. 
Instead of the daily parking cost of $12, you can 
purchase a four-day pass for $24. Please contact 
Barbara Travis if you would like to organise a parking 
pass (and please elaborate if you require disabled 
parking access); passes will be available in advance, or 
on day 1, but pre-payment is required. 
We look forward to seeing you in Adelaide in Autumn. 
Barbara Travis 
 

WBF / BBO Women’s Online 
Bridge Festival 
The World Bridge Federation Women’s Spring Festival 
will be held online on the BridgeBase Online platform 
from 10 – 16 April, 2023. 
The WBF hopes as many women players as possible 
will play. The WBF President, Jan Kamras, will offer free 
entry to the next WBF Pairs Championship which is 
planned for 2024 for the overall winner plus a partner of 
her choice. Please note that this event will be a National 
Championship, so the partner will need to be eligible to 
play for the same country. 
There will be other BBO prizes to be won and WBF 
Online Master Points will be awarded to the top 20 
players in the final ranking. 

All details: www.wbfwomensbridgeclub.org 

 Brochure 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
https://www.abf.com.au/vale-john-wignall-1932-2023/
https://www.abf.com.au/australian-2023-youth-teams/
https://www.abf.com.au/autumn-nationals-2023-4th-to-8th-may-2023/
https://www.abf.com.au/autumn-nationals-2023-4th-to-8th-may-2023/
https://www.abf.com.au/wbf-bbo-womens-online-bridge-festival/
https://www.abf.com.au/wbf-bbo-womens-online-bridge-festival/
http://www.wbfwomensbridgeclub.org/
https://www.abf.com.au/events/flyers/2023WBFWomensOnlineSpringFestival.pdf
https://www.abf.com.au/events/flyers/2023WBFWomensOnlineSpringFestival.pdf
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John 

Scudder 

 

  NSW Open Team selected 

 
2023 NSW Open Team for the Interstates. 

 
 

♦️ NSBC Comp Night –Q1 2023 
Current event is underway, no further Entries. 

   
 

A further 1 week break for the Adelaide 
Autumn Nationals  
 

 

 
 

♦️ NSBC Congress Events –2023 
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then the NSBC festival congress events start 
in June 

♦️ Our Novice & Restricted Congress @ EL 

 

 
 

 

 
♦️ Our MP Swiss Pairs Congress on RB 

 

 
 

♦️ Our Watermark Swiss Pairs @ EL 
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♦️ Our Teams Congress on RB 

 

 

♦️ Our TBIB Teams Congress @ EL 

 

 

♦️ Beginner Bridge Lessons 
 

 
Do you know anybody who may be interested 
in learning to play bridge?  
 
New F2F lessons begin 6th May.  
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au 

 

 

mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
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Major Club Events 
 

♦️ 2023 CC Club Championship Events 
 
The 2023 will be determined from results in 28 major club events. After 9 completed events, the 
remaining events are: 

 
 

 

♦️ 2023 Monthly Table Statistics 

     
 

The following table shows the 2023 table numbers (overall & at each venue) 
YTD (end Mar) = 3972 Tables, 588 Player sessions, Likely End of Year= 64,000 player sessions 
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INVITATION TO HYEGROVE WILLOUGHBY 
 

 
LUXURY RETIREMENT LIVING – DISPLAY SUITE 

 
As a sponsor of our 2023 Stratified Pairs Championships in March, Hyegrove Willoughby invite 
you to view their display suite at 44 Penshurst Street, Willoughby.  
 
Hyegrove Willoughby will be a luxurious retirement living community located in the new Heart of 
Willoughby precinct in Crabbes Avenue, Willoughby, on the site of the old Club Willoughby. 
Construction commenced last year on The Heart of Willoughby lifestyle precinct which includes a 
new state-of-the-art Club Willoughby, Hyegrove Willoughby which offers luxury retirement living, 
additionally there will be boutique aged care, open space and retail. 
 
The 1, 2 and 3 bedroom apartments at Hyegrove Willoughby are luxuriously appointed and offer 
premium finishes, fittings and appliances and are pet friendly. It will be truly world class with a 
Concierge, Roof Top Entertaining Area, Games Room, Indoor Heated Pool, Private Movie 
Theatre, Café, Room Service, Day Spa, Gym, Arts and Crafts Studio and much more. Additionally, 
there is 24/7 onsite care to give you absolute peace of mind  
 
To book your appointment to view the Hyegrove Willoughby display at 44 Penshurst Street, 
Willoughby please phone Mitsuko on 8045 8694 or email info@hyegrove.com.au or visit 
www.hyegrove.com.au 
 

 
 

 

http://www.hyegrove.com.au/
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